BLOOMFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
Bloomfield, Connecticut

BOARD POLICY No. 5132(a)

RE: Student Dress
Students

Adopted: 3/23/2010
Approved:  10/6/2015

The Bloomfield Board of Education believes that reasonable regulation of student attire in
the schools furthers important educational interests. —It is in the spirit of proper
communication that students wear clothing that communicates the high expectations that
we have for all Bloomfield Public Schools students. Accordingly, the Board has
established a dress code for all students enrolled in the Bloomfield Public Schools.

Acceptable Dress for Students includes clean and properly fitted:
a. Bottoms, including pants, skirts, and skorts
b. Tops with fabric in the front, back, and on the sides under the arms
c. Shoes, boots, sneakers, sandals, etc.

The following attire is prohibited:

a. Bare feet

Slippers

c. Clothing with images or language depicting drugs or alcohol (or any illegal item or
activity)
Clothing that reveals undergarments (including midriffs)
Clothing with hate speech, violence, profanity or pornography
Clothing with images or language that creates a hostile or intimidating environment
based on any protected class.
Accessories that could be considered dangerous or could be used as a weapon.
Sunglasses inside the school building (except for medical reasons).
Headphones/earbuds during class time (unless indicated in student plan as allowed)
Pajamas
Any hat, scarf or head covering, including those that obscure the face (except as a
religious observance or for medical reasons, such as a medical face mask).
. Pants hanging below the waistline, exposing buttocks/underwear or shorts worn

under pants “No sagging”
m. Skirts above the knee
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During the school day outerwear, such as coats, scarves, hats and winter jackets, must be
placed in a locker.
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Compliance

Students who fail to comply with Board policy and regulations concerning student dress
will be subject to school discipline up to and including expulsion in accordance with the
Board's policy on student discipline.



